Orford Energy Committee

Minutes of the Meeting

June 12th, 2018

Orford Town Offices

7:00 pm

Present: Ted Cooley (Chair), Jordon Sutherlin, John Miller, David Smith (Selectboard), Emily Bryant, and Robb Day (Secretary).

The May minutes were motioned to accept by John and seconded by David, all were in favor.

Ted urged the group to report any broken or malfunctioning streetlights as he did with one in Orfordville at the request of Alice Tanguay.  The light was eventually repaired by Eversource.


David, as Facilities Coordinator, spoke about the engineering study performed on the Town Office Foundation in May, 2018, and discussed the recommendations for repair.  It was stated that the foundation needs major repair or replacement.  David suggested we also check for ledge around the foundation and sort out drainage issues in back of the building.  Robb suggested talking with some contractors about the job of replacing the foundation and repairing the drainage issues to get some cost estimates.  He also suggested we look into using the buildings and maintenance expendable trust for this project.


John spoke briefly regarding municipal weatherize programs through our utilities.  The utilities will pay up to 35% of the project up to $30,000.  There is no flat rate energy audit available and the project needs to be completed in 90 days.  IT was agreed that this program should be looked into after the foundation repair is completed.


David read over the recommendations of the report on the foundation.  New walls, perimeter drains and concrete filled support columns were all recommend for this project.  


Robb motioned that the Orford Energy Committee recommends that the Orford Selectboard seek competitive bids for foundation replacement of the Town office building based on recommendations outlined in the Criterium report of May 21st, 2018.  Ted seconded and all were in favor.


Jordon urged all the members of the Energy Committee be very knowledgeable of the report and come to the Selectboard meeting when it is presented.  Ted agreed to help David forward digital copies of the report to the committee.


David informed the group that a rep from Dead River did not make it to the Selectboard Meeting but felt that he should be able to attend a future Energy Committee meeting.  Ted said we could have a special meeting if needed.  David  suggested we talk about alternative heating solutions with Dead River as well as Lyme Green Heat and Tarm USA.  The water heater for the Town Garage is also in the works with many options being looked into.  Robb suggested that it should just be replaced with a low cost electrical unit as it is only used for hand washing and such.


Ted motioned that the Orford Energy Committee recommends that the Orford Selectboard permit the Facilities Coordinator to obtain the services of a licensed plumber to replace the hot water heater at the Town Garage with a comparable Energy Star rated unit.  John seconded and all were in favor.

John spoke to the Weatherize program.  All of the contractors were overloaded with work at this time.  The program has been very successful as 40 contracts have been signed with 18 projects completed and 72 energy audits performed.  The contract deadlines have been extended due to demand.  Communication has been a problem and the People Tracker is not up to date.  John recommended that volunteers contact their  applicants and help them through the process.  Tori from Yankee Thermal Imaging, the companies contact, has resigned so communication has been an issue with that company.  Emily will notify Sara Brock of the development.  Robb asked if there is a delay in the work, will the funding still be available for the 2018 year.  No one really knew.


Ted motioned to adjourn and David seconded, all were in favor.


Minutes were taken by Robb Day.
2

Page 2 of 2

